
 

22 December 2020 

To:  Durham Conservation Commission & Planning Board 

From:  Joshua Meyrowitz, 7 Chesley Drive, Durham 

Re: UNH Stormwater Mitigation Efforts over Last 10 years 

 

As I hope is apparent from my prior meeting comments and written input, I strive for accuracy and precision in my presentations to 

Town bodies. Given some passing comments by Conservation Commission members on December 9, 2020, I thought it best to check 

my assertion on p. 5 of my submitted PDF on “CDA’a ‘Alleged Outcroppings’” that “UNH has worked to reduce flow into Brook, 

while Plaza promises only not to significantly increase it.” Therefore, I reached out to UNH’s Director of Campus Planning, 

Douglas Bencks, to see what, if anything, UNH has done to address stormwater runoff into College Brook and flooding downstream.  

 

As indicated below, Mr. Bencks confirmed UNH’s efforts over the last 10 years to remediate negative impact to College Brook. 

Interestingly, Tighe & Bond (also working on the Mill Plaza project) was involved in the major UNH efforts. Mr. Bencks additionally 

informed me that the mitigation project at parking Lot B was overseen by the UNH Stormwater Center under the guidance of Tom 

Ballestero and Jamie Houle. Thus, Mill Plaza representatives at your prior meetings should have been familiar with these UNH efforts. 

 

In further clarification, Mr. Bencks noted that the Hamilton Smith rain garden is part of the Dell rain garden, done in 2 phases, with Ham 

Smith portion most recent. He also added that “this work has all been completed since 2007,” the date of the College Brook Report.  

 

From: Bencks, Douglas <Doug.Bencks@unh.edu> 

Date: Mon, Dec 21, 2020 at 5:58 PM 

Subject: UNH stormwater improvements 

To: Joshua Meyrowitz <prof.joshua.meyrowitz@gmail.com> 

 

Josh, As we discussed the University has been making stormwater improvements along the College Brook for the past decade to 

remediate at least some of the negative impacts the University made on the College Brook over many decades. Attached are two 

illustrations depicting these recent improvements. The first is the College Brook Ravine Action Plan with the two rain gardens and the 

erosion control identified that we have been completed over the past ten years. The other file is a site image of the area that was 

modified to address stormwater run off from Lot B. This project was overseen by the UNH Stormwater Center using state grant funding. 

  

Doug Bencks, University Architect and Director of Campus Planning 

University of New Hampshire, Office: 603-862-2791 

https://www.ci.durham.nh.us/sites/default/files/fileattachments/planning_board/page/54487/joshua_meyrowitz_12-4-20.pdf
https://www.unh.edu/unhsc/faculty-staff-and-students
https://www.ci.durham.nh.us/sites/default/files/fileattachments/planning_and_zoning/page/17551/appendix_e.pdf
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